November 30, 2020

Secretary Shawn M. Garvin
Department of Natural Resources
and Environmental Control (DNREC)
Richardson & Robbins Building
89 Kings Highway SW
Dover, DE 19901

Dear Secretary Garvin,

My name is Richard Dyton, I am a lifelong resident of Wilmington, DE. I am the owner of The Arc Learning Center, R L Construction, and Leroi Monae Studios, all located in the City of Wilmington.

Growing up I always admired the parents of my friends that worked at General Motors, Chrysler, and The Port of Wilmington, they always had nice homes and cars and made a decent living to support their families. Years later with the closing of the Auto Plants which devastated our communities, The Port has been and remains one of the few places for the average person to make a viable living here in Delaware.

The need for the Port Expansion is critical at this day and time. With the rise in crime and poverty throughout the City, the jobs that will be created from the expansion are the shot in the arm that is needed during these unpredictable times.

On behalf of myself, my employees, staff, and their families, we are in full support of the Diamond State Port Corporation (DSPC) permit application to develop a new Container cargo port at the Edgemore site. We are excited about the economic impact this will have on our State and anticipate the completion.

Sincerely,

Richard Dyton Owner R L Construction





November 30, 2020

Secretary Shawn M. Garvin
Department of Natural Resources
and Environmental Control (DNREC)
Richardson & Robbins Building
89 Kings Highway SW
Dover, DE 19901

Dear Secretary Garvin,

My name is Richard Dyton, I am a lifelong resident of Wilmington, DE. I am the owner of The Arc Learning Center, R L Construction, and Leroi Monae Studios, all located in the City of Wilmington.

Growing up I always admired the parents of my friends that worked at General Motors, Chrysler, and The Port of Wilmington, they always had nice homes and cars and made a decent living to support their families. Years later with the closing of the Auto Plants which devastated our communities, The Port has been and remains one of the few places for the average person to make a viable living here in Delaware.

The need for the Port Expansion is critical at this day and time. With the rise in crime and poverty throughout the City, the jobs that will be created from the expansion are the shot in the arm that is needed during these unpredictable times.

On behalf of myself, my employees, staff, and their families, we are in full support of the Diamond State Port Corporation (DSPC) permit application to develop a new Container cargo port at the Edgemore site. We are excited about the economic impact this will have on our State and anticipate the completion.

Sincerely,

Richard Dyton CEO, Arc Learning Center